
 

What’s happening in Gauteng GPSSBC? 
 

Contract Workers: Gauteng Department of Infrastructure Development (DID) 

The PSA previously reported that there are still 18 employees who are on contracts that the 

Department must absorb in permanent positions. The Department now reported that the placement is 

on hold pending the finalisation of the new structure.  

 

Recognition of Improved Qualifications (GPSSBC Resolution 5/2014) 

The PSA previously indicated that the Gauteng Province failed to implement the resolution and as a 

result the PSA declared a dispute. The employer settled the dispute at council. The employer now 

reported that they have started the implementation process and will provide an update at the next 

chamber meeting.  

 

Gauteng Department of Treasury and Gauteng E-Gov PMDS incentive bonusses 

2018/20 

The PSA referred the matter to the Chamber owing to the unlawful processes followed by the two 

employers. Both Treasury and E-Gov failed to work through the Chambers and met with other unions 

behind closed doors in an attempt to enforce incentive bonuses, which would have been prejudiced to 

PSA members. It was agreed by the Chamber that meetings in the workplace will be conducted with 

the PSA involvement and when an agreement is reached that it will be brought back to the Chamber 

to be finalised.   

 

Determination of vote weights: GPSSBC Chambers 2019/20 

The GPSSBC Chamber presented the audited voting rights according to membership figures at the 

Chamber. It is with pride that the PSA noted it’s still growing majority in the GPSSBC Gauteng 

Chamber. The PSA thanks each shop stewards for their recruitment efforts and encourages members 

to assist with recruiting to ensure that the PSA remains the majority force in Gauteng Province.  
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